
      

 

 

 

 

 
 

Mark Your Calendars 

Monthly Board Meetings 
Saturday, March 8 and April 12 
at 9 a.m. at the Ramada 

Friday Happy Hour 
March 7, March 21, and April 4 
at 5 p.m. at the Ramada 

Brush and Bulk Trash Pickup 
March 17 

Book Club  
Tuesday, March 18 at 6 p.m. 

Game Day 
Thursday, March 13 and March 27 
at 2 p.m. at the Ramada 

March 2025 

Newsletter Printing  
Courtesy Joy Estes, Your Local State 
Farm Insurance Agent  
480-946-5489 

FYI 
Non-Emergency & Dispatch Police 
District: 480-312-5000 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Scottsdale Senior Services 
Find resources and activities at 
ScottsdaleAZ.gov/Seniors 

Community News 

www.VMRA2.com 

Connect at Happy Hour 
Please bring a light snack to share, your 
beverage of choice, and gather at the Ramada 
at 5 p.m. the first and third Friday monthly to 
meet and socialize with neighbors. 

Community News //  Established 1962 
VILLA MONTEREY 

Game Day comradery 
Bring your favorite game or learn 
something new. Join us at the Ramada for a 
fun time and some friendly competition on 
Thursday, March 13 and March 27 at 2 p.m.   

Milestone birthday and neighbor news 
Longtime Villa Monterey neighbor Kate Evans on  
Hazelwood is celebrating her 100th birthday on  
April 14, and when asked for her birthday wish,  
she replied “lots of cards!” Please mail your well  
wishes to her other address:  
951 Ronald Ave., Apt 105, Missoula, MT 59801. 

At last month’s annual HOA meeting, it was suggested we offer 
to announce major milestones and share the stories of 
neighbors who have lived here for several years in the 
newsletter. Have you passed down your home through 
generations or have other local interest news to share? Please 
contact newsletter volunteer Emily at estes.cross@gmail.com 



                                                 
 

                                                                                 

 

 

                
 

            
                      
 

    
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

VMRA CONTACTS 
President 
(Pool, Maintenance,  
Grounds/ Landscaping) 
Bill Marshall  
602-463-9790 
bill99205@hotmail.com 

Vice President 
Mark Sheldon 
marksheldon1717@gmail.com 
509-290-8107 

Treasurer  
Richard Drennan 
richdrennan@yahoo.com 
630-926-7033 

Secretary 
Maureen Zavala 
maureen@maureenzavala.com 
480-225-4020 

Directors 
Architectural & Paint Palette:  
Gail Rackliffe 
gailrackliffe@gmail.com 
310-729-5111 

Librarian: Sharyn McCaslin 
lanshar75@gmail.com 
602-918-0373 

Georgia Bichekas 
drgeorgia1@gmail.com 
402-740-1394 

 

Webmaster: Kristen VanDusen 
painterkristinvan@gmail.com  

Newsletter Assistance:  
Emily Estes-Cross 
estes.cross@gmail.com  

March 2025 

Thank you!  
Bill Marshall, VMRA 2 President  

A Note from Bill  
Hi Homeowners, 

We welcomed our newly elected members to the Board of 
Directors last  month, and voted to move our meetings to the second 
Saturday monthly. Homeowners are always invited to join us.  

If you have called, emailed, or texted me in the last few weeks, 
my apologies if I didn’t get back to you. Although I was sick with the 
cold/flu that was going around, I did try to keep up on everything.  

Dog reminders and complaints 

Furry friends are welcome on our sidewalks, but please remember 
City of Scottsdale law requires you to keep your dogs on a leash, 
clean up after them, and control habitual barking. Rather than 
reporting complaints about off-leash or barking dogs to our HOA 
President or Board members, please contact the City for 
enforcement of the animal nuisance code at 
Eservices.scottsdaleaz.gov/ez.  

Book club: Lessons in Chemistry  
Read the current selection by author Bonnie Garmus 
and join neighbors on March 18th at 6 p.m. to discuss. 
At the end of the meeting, those present will select  
the April book, meeting date, and host home location. 
For information, contact Sharon Gossett at  
602-319-9659. 


